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March 19, 2024 
 
Getz s Woods HOA 
c/o Nick Karamanos 
PO Box 132 
Landisville, RD 17538 
 
SUBJECT:  BMP Maintenance Inspection  Dry Extended Detention Basin (BMP #00500)  
      
Greetings:   
 
The Township is required to inspect all stormwater management facilities, also known as Best 
Management Practices (BMPs), installed on public and private property as a provision of our 
EPA NPDES Phase II MS4 Permit1. The purpose of the inspection is to identify if the BMP is 
working correctly and to see if there are any maintenance issues that need to be addressed.  
A representative of the Township has visited and documented the condition of the BMP on 
your property.  
 
The BMP, based upon visual inspection, appears to require some maintenance.  All items listed 
under Monitoring  consist of features that appear to be in compliance and require continued 
monitoring after each large storm event.  All items listed under Maintenance  consist of 
features that require maintenance in the spring, fall, and after any large storm events (at a 
minimum).  For all items identified as requiring Follow Up the Township must be contacted 
within 30 days to discuss the required maintenance and the work must be completed within 90 
days of receipt of this letter.  When the work has been completed, we ask that you again 
contact the Township for a follow-up inspection.  Failure to comply will result in enforcement 
procedures by the Township. 
 

your BMP, however we will be sending you a yearly inspection and self-verification form to 
complete and return to the Township. This will be mailed the following year and will have 
instructions for completion and return. 
 

 
1 U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) National Pollution Discharge and Elimination System (NPDES) 
Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Phase II permit.  



I am happy to take any questions or comments you may have, please feel free to contact the 
Township MS4 Program Assistant, Jasmine Lee at your convenience (717-898-3402 or 
jlee@dmai.com).

Please see the enclosed BMP inspection report which summarizes our findings related to the 
overall condition of the BMP, the condition of the individual BMP components, and any 
recommendations.   

Very truly yours, 
East Hempfield Township

Mr. Nate Sturgis, Stormwater Technician
Development Services Department

Enclosure














